
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Russian Investigative Committee instructs to
report on the situation in Lipetsk Oblast, voiced on the air of one of
the Television Programs

 

  

On the air of one of the Television Programs it was reported that a resident of Lipetsk became a
victim of "fraudulent realtors". The man said that his son re-registered an apartment in the city
center to a stranger, after which his son was allegedly killed. On this fact, a pre-investigative
inspection is being carried out by the Investigative Directorate of the Investigative Committee of
Russia for Lipetsk Oblast.

Mr. Alexander Ivanovich Bastrykin instructed Mr. E.V. Shapovalov, Head of the Investigative
Directorate of the Russian Investigative Committee for Lipetsk Oblast, to submit a detailed report on
the revealed circumstances of the inspection and its results are subject to control in the Main
Directorate of the Department.
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